
 

      

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Welcome to the 2022 School Year! 
 
We are delighted to welcome all our families back and look forward to introducing everyone 
to new families, students and staff. Wednesday sees the official start of ‘big school’ for our 
Kindergarten students and we look forward to meeting all families in the Thomas Aquinas 
Playground, outside the Kindy Rooms at 9.15 am once all the big kids have gone into class. 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce the Prouille Team to you all:- 
 
SCHOOL LEADERSHIP TEAM 
 

Principal:   Genevieve Smith 
Assistant Principal: Damien O’Brien 
REC:    Samantha Sheather 
Leader of Learning: Jo Neilson 
 
CLASS TEACHERS 
 

K Kangaroo:  Catherine Davidson  
K Koala:   Sabrina McCowage 
Year 1 Rosella:  Jo Neilson   
Year 1 Lyrebird:  Gabbie McKay 
Year 2 Emu:   Samantha Sheather, 

Louise O’Brien-Pounde - Executive Relief 
Year 3 Bilby:  Robyn Clyant 
Year 3 Platypus:  Kate Roberts (M,T,W) Celeste Pan (Th, F) 
Year 4 Kookaburra: Rebecca Runnalls (M,T,W) Simone Hayward (Th, F) 
Year 5 Echidna:  Caroline Willard 
Year 6 Wallaby:  Damien O’Brien  
    Louise O’Brien-Pounde – Executive Relief  
 
Library/Technology Rachael Lees (M, T, W) 
Music:   Emma Jones (Tuesdays and Fridays) 
Sport:    Got Game (Wednesdays) 
Diversity Team:  Jane Emmerig (M, T, W) 
    Ann Milling (M) 
    Lee Williams (Learning Support Assistant) 
    Karen Loduwick (Learning Support Assistant) 
    Charlotte Henley-Fox (Learning Support Assistant) 
    Lixia Zhan (Learning Support Assistant) 
 
Office:   Carol White 
    Olivia Abernathy 
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MAI & BEST START TESTING DAYS 
 

Thank you to all that have booked into the 
testing days this Monday and Tuesday. 
These assessments form the basis of 
planning and programming for targeted 
Numeracy teaching and learning. We 
appreciate the time and effort it takes to 
get your children to these days and thank 
you for your support. Please be assured 
that if there were no spaces available on 
these days, your child will be assessed 
over the next two weeks in line with CSBB 
policy. 
 

COVID RESPONSE PLAN      
 

Please refer to the lengthy letter sent to all 
families via Compass before the start of 
the year with the school and diocese’s plan 
for return to school. 
 

As part of our COVID Safety Plan, class 
windows and doors are left open 
throughout the day and at recess and 
lunch times, while the children are out of 
the rooms, air conditioners are used with 
the windows and doors open to bring fresh 
air into the rooms. 
 

LIBRARY 
 

There will be NO Library borrowing this 
week. We are calling for parent 
helpers/volunteers to assist in the library to 
reshelve books after borrowing (full 
training supplied!!) If you are able to assist 
us on a consistent weekly basis, please 
call the office as we would like to start this 
asap. 
 
PARENT - HELPERS 
 

This year, as restrictions ease, we will be 
calling parent volunteers to assist in the 
classroom with reading groups, sound 
practice and number skills. To be able to 
be a parent helper, adults must complete 
an online child protection module. If you 
are interested and would like to get started 
in preparation for when we can invite 
parents back into the classroom, please 
call the office for information. 
 

 
 

 

DRINK BOTTLES 
 

A reminder that all children are strongly 
encouraged to bring their own labelled 
drink bottle to school each day. The 
children are able to refill their bottles from 
our new filling station that the P&F donated 
funds towards last year. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BUILDING WORKS 
 

Over the coming weeks you will notice 
some building works taking place around 
the school. These include: 
 

• Installation of the shade cloth over 
the St Thomas Aquinas Playground 
 
 

• Roof and guttering work on the 
Water St side of the school building 
 

• A major pathway redevelopment 
project behind the Kindergarten 
and Year 1 classrooms to allow for 
children-friendly access to the 
bottom playground 
 

• Re-laying some of the artificial 
grass on the bottom playground 

 

It is anticipated that these works will take 
4 to 6 weeks and will involve sectioning off 
some parts of the school and playgrounds 
to ensure student and staff safety. We will 
keep you updated. This also provides 
some unique ‘real-life’ learning for 
Literacy, Numeracy, Science, etc and we 
will be taking full advantage of this great 
learning opportunity. Stay tuned for 
student news reports, podcasts, videos, 
stories and science explorations! 
 



SPORT/PE AT PROUILLE 
 

 

 

Prouille will be using the experienced and 
widely diocesan used company “Got 
Game” to deliver the curriculum outcomes 
for the Physical Education component of 
the PDHPE syllabus. Got Game uses fully 
qualified teachers and works from the 
Board of Studies Syllabus to deliver a 
comprehensive program over the 10 
weeks of each term. Got Game will be 
here on Wednesdays so students all wear 
their sports uniform on a Wednesday. 
Class sport will also take place on a 
designated day throughout the week, see 
list below. Students are to also wear their 
sports uniform on their class sports day.  
 

Tuesday: Year 4 
Thursday: Year 3 & Year 6 
Friday: Kindy, Year 1, Year 2 & Year 5 
 
 

P&F CLASS CONTACT LIST 
 

As in the past, the P&F allocated class 
parents that coordinate a class list of 
contact details. If you would like to be 
included on the class contact list please 
use the link below to fill out the google form 
with your details. 
 

Link to fill in Class Contact Google Form: 
https://forms.gle/tQ1EUwfU4xXA1Vaw9 
 
 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 

We will be going ahead with our Swimming 
Carnival on Monday the 14th February so 
that we can determine our entries for the  
diocesan events. Unfortunately, it will be  
run like last year with competitors only and 
no parent spectators. This will be very sad 
for all families but in line with all other 
schools for the first four weeks of the term 
with limited parent access to school 
grounds and events. 
 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 
 

The school calendar on the Prouille 
Website is currently being updated to 
contain all the coming events. Please  
 
 
 

 
bookmark this page as a way of keeping 
up to date with events. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENT INFORMATION NIGHTS & 
MEET THE TEACHER 
 

We are planning on running these grade 
information nights during the first few 
weeks of this term in the school hall so we 
can allow for COVID Safe practices. This 
means we can not run them concurrently 
as we have only the one space to use. We 
will be sharing the information night dates 
and times at the end of this week. 
 
 
 

LUNCHER 
 

We are very excited to be starting our 
lunch order service this year. The 
Luncher team dropped in today to deliver 
their collection bins and give us a sample 
of their delicious and healthy meal 
choices. A flyer for families that still want 
to sign up is attached. 
 

 
 

 
 
I look forward to working with you all this 
year. 
 

Kind regards 
 

Genevieve Smith 

PRINCIPAL 
 

https://forms.gle/tQ1EUwfU4xXA1Vaw9
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